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The Appalachian College of Pharmacy is pleased to congratulate its Class of 2015, 

comprised of seventy-three (73) graduates, on passing the North American Pharmacist 

Licensure ExaminationÈ (NAPLEXÈ) at a rate exceeding that of our regional pharmacy 

school competitors, with 95.89% of graduates passing the NAPLEXÈ in their first 

attempt. The ACP Class of 2015ôs first-time pass rate exceeds both the 2015 national 

average of 92.64% and state of Virginiaôs average of 94.44%, and surpasses the Class of 2014ôs rate of 95.65%. 

The first-time pass rate of the NAPLEXÈ for ACPôs Class of 2015 placed ACP in the top two of all accelerated, 

three-year Doctor of Pharmacy (PharmD) degree programs and in the top-third of all colleges of pharmacy in the 

nation, outperforming students who graduated from more traditional four-year Doctor of Pharmacy programs in 

the region, such as Auburn University, Campbell University, East Tennessee State University, Mercer University, 

Shenandoah University, University of Charleston, University of Georgia, University of Kentucky, and University 

of Maryland. Dr. Susan Mayhew, Dean of the Appalachian College of Pharmacy observed, ñThis accomplishment 

is a reflection and culmination of faculty, staff, and studentsô hard work, dedication, perseverance, and 

commitment to excellence.  I extend a most sincere óThank Youô to the ACP community for holding the bar 

high.ò 
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Accreditation Council for Pharmacy Education 

(ACPE) Renews Collegeõs Accreditation Through 2024 

In November 2015, the College hosted a site visit for accreditors with the 

Accreditation Council for Pharmacy Education (ACPE). On February 9, 2016, the 

Appalachian College of Pharmacy was notified by the Accreditation Council for 

Pharmacy Education (ACPE), the national accrediting agency for professional degree 

programs in pharmacy, that ACPE has reaffirmed the collegeôs accreditation through 

June 30, 2024, the longest renewal period that could have been awarded.  ACPEôs 

accreditation renewal unequivocally affirms the strategic planning and development of 

Appalachian College of Pharmacy, since it opened in 2005.  
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Mountain Care Center Adds WIC Program Services  

ACPôs Mountain Care Center clinic has partnered with the 

Buchanan County Health Department to begin offering WIC 

(Women, Infants and Children) Program Services. Services 

include nutrition support; provision of supplemental nutrition 

foods for pregnant women, new moms, and infants and children 

(up to age five); breastfeeding support; and referrals for other 

health care and social services.  The WIC program has been 

added to an array of health care services at the Mountain Care 

Center, including wellness screenings, medication therapy 

management (MTM) services, and appointments with a part-time 

nurse practitioner from The Health Wagon. To schedule an 

appointment to register for WIC program services, please call 

(276) 244-3124. 

ACP Resident Dr. Julie Large Awarded APhA Incentive 

Grant for Research Project  

Dr. Julie Large, PharmD, ACP resident at Cavalier Pharmacy in Wise, Virginia has been awarded an American 

Pharmacists Association Incentive Grant for Practitioner Innovation in Pharmaceutical Care for her research 

project, ñEvaluating the Impact of Pharmacist Intervention on Pneumococcal Vaccination Rates in a Community 

Pharmacy Setting.ò More information on this APhA grant is available at http://www.aphafoundation.org/incentive

-grants . ñI am truly honored to be recognized by APhA for my 

efforts in improving the health of my community through 

immunizationsò Dr. Large commented. ñMy project focuses 

specifically on pneumococcal vaccination education.  An 

opportunity exists for pharmacists to play a valuable role in 

screening for immunization gaps, educating the public, and 

providing critical vaccinations.  The purpose of my research is to 

demonstrate how patient outreach and education provided by a 

pharmacist impacts the pneumococcal vaccination rate in a 

community pharmacy setting.ò 

Dr. Large continues the tradition of ACP residents receiving 

national grant awards. Previous ACP residents awarded grants 

were: Emily Rourk (2013-2014; ASHP Foundation Grant), Erin 

Pauling (2014-2015; APhA Incentive Grant).  
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ACP Students Participate in Cedar Bluff Heritage Festivalõs Flu Vaccine Clinic 

Saturday, September 19th, 2015, ACP students and pharmacists with Clinch Valley Medical Center (CVMC), of 

Richlands, Virginia, offered a free flu shot clinic and cardiovascular screenings, at Cedar Bluff, Virginiaôs annual 

Heritage Festival held each fall. The cardiovascular screenings included heart rate, blood pressure, and cholesterol. 

In total, ACP student pharmacists and Clinch Valley Health 

administered 558 flu shots and provided 175 cardiovascular 

screenings. Dr. Sarah Ramey, PharmD, clinical pharmacist at 

CVMC, sent a note of thanks to the college stating, ñI 

appreciate all ACP students do for the community.  Were it not 

for the students it would not have been possible for us to have 

taken care of all the people we were able to see.ò 

 

Pharmacist in community service  

The 2016 Student Pharmacist Compounding Competition (SPCC) was hosted by the University of South 

California School of Pharmacy on March 19-20, 2016, and sponsored by Medisca, a pharmaceutical compounding 

supplies company. ACP students Sarah Paharsingh (Class of 2017), Joshua Davis and Ian Wells (both from the 

Class of 2018) comprised Appalachian College of Pharmacyôs team, with Dr. Mamoon Rashid, PhD, Assistant 

Professor in the Department of Pharmaceutical Sciences, advising them.  

Teams from twenty pharmacy schools from across the nation participated in the competition, with most 

competitors in the third and fourth years of their pharmacy programs. The competition was comprised of the 

following three components: (1) Game show, 25%, (2) Quality Poster, 25% and (3) Formulas, 50%. 

Congratulations to the team, who earned first place in the Quality Poster section, for their poster ñFinding the 

Balanceò in providing patient care with the Drug Quality Safety Act of 2013, and placed ninth in the overall 

competition. To learn more about the annually held Medisca SPCC, please visit: http://www.spcc.medisca.com  

Student Team Takes First Place in Poster at 

National Compounding Competition  

http://www.spcc.medisca.com
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ACP Students Serve in Remote Area Medical (RAM) Events  

Phi Delta Chi Donates 240 Coats for 2015 Winter Coat Drive   

ACP students volunteered in Remote Area MedicalÈ mobile health 

clinics, that provide needed and no-cost medical, dental, and vision 

services to uninsured and underinsured residents, in Wise County, 

Virginia July 16-19, 2015 and Buchanan County, Virginia October 2-4, 

2015. Although Remote Area MedicalÈ organizes mobile clinics in 

venues throughout the nation, one of RAMôs current programs, ñStop 

the Suffering in Appalachiaò, is a two-year focus, through 2016, on the 

Appalachian region with a goal of making at least 90% of those living 

in Appalachia within driving distance of a RAM mobile clinic. For 

more information on this program and other Remote Area MedicalÈ initiatives, please visit: https://

youtu.be/4paM-RZ_qDM  

 

 

Remote Area MedicalÈ - Wise, Virginia July 16-19, 2015 

Total Patients Registered Patients Receiving Gen-
eral Medical Services 

Patients Receiving 
Vision Services 

Patients Receiving 
Dental Procedures 

2,172 770 778 1,104 

Remote Area MedicalÈ - Grundy, Virginia October 2-4, 2015 

Total Patients Registered Patients Receiving Gen-
eral Medical Services 

Patients Receiving 
Vision Services 

Patients Receiving 
Dental Procedures 

690 290 279 267 

By Christianna Tran, Class of 2017 

Throughout the year, the pharmacy fraternity Phi Delta Chi, Gamma Gamma Chapter, at ACP coordinates several 

philanthropic events for the community or their designated charity, St. Jude Children's hospital. As part of those 

activities, each winter PDC members host an annual coat drive to benefit the local community. ACP students are 

asked to donate gently used coats, in exchange for service hours, and the coats are delivered to the New Peopleôs 

Bank in Grundy. The bank then distributes the coats to families in need as well as to the Buchanan County 

Department of Social Services. This year, co-coordinators Kristine Powers and Christianna Tran, from the Class of 

2017, set a goal for the drive to surpass last yearôs coat drive total of 180 coats. 

For the 2015-2016 PDC Coat Drive, PDC was able to collect a total of 240 

coats donated by ACP students, faculty, and staff. Ms. Tran noted ñWe are 

extremely proud of the fraternity to promote such a great service for our 

community. We are looking forward to what we can do in the future.ò Ms. 

Powers congratulated the efforts of her fellow PDC members, "I am so proud of 

the fraternity and what we have been able to accomplish this year.  

https://youtu.be/4paM-RZ_qDM
https://youtu.be/4paM-RZ_qDM
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By Okechukwu Dibia, Class of 2018 

 

Residents of rural Pike County, Kentucky were treated to the Eastern Ridge Health Fair, organized by the 

Kentucky College of Osteopathic Medicine in collaboration with Appalachian College of Pharmacy and other 

community partners. This free health fair was offered from 8am to 4pm on Saturday February 6, 2016. The event 

which required no pre-registration, was open to the public and provided health care screenings, including access to 

various medical services. ACP pharmacy students and faculty provided screenings for blood pressure, blood 

sugar, and medication counseling. There was also educational information on diabetes, high cholesterol, and 

hypertension available.   Osteopathic manipulative exams and medical treatments were performed by medical 

students from Kentucky College of 

Osteopathic Medicine.   

The fair took place in the gymnasium of 

East Ridge High School, in Lick Creek, 

Kentucky. Since community service 

remains a cornerstone of the student 

experience at Appalachian College of 

Pharmacy, volunteers included ACP 

pharmacy students. ACP first-year 

pharmacy student Victoria Winter said, 

"The health fair was the perfect opportunity 

to interact and engage with the local 

community and to also learn from other 

healthcare professionals from the area as 

well.ò Other volunteers were faculty from 

ACP, medical students and faculty from 

KYCOM, healthcare professionals from Big 

Sandy Diabetes Coalition, Anthem 

BlueCross BlueShield Medicaid, Pike 

County Health Department, and many 

others. 

ACP Students Volunteer in East Kentucky Health Fair  
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